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The Primate Origins of Human Nature
Cooperative behaviour has been one of the
enigmas of evolutionary theory. This book
examines the many facets of cooperative
behaviour in primates and humans. It bridges
the gap between parallel research in
primatology and studies of humans, and
highlights both common principles and aspects
of human uniqueness, with respect to
cooperative behaviour.

Seasonality in Primates
This volume brings together a series of
papers that address the topic of
reconstructing behavior in the primate fossil
record. The literature devoted to
reconstructing behavior in extinct species is
ovelWhelming and very diverse. Sometimes, it
seems as though behavioral reconstruction is
done as an afterthought in the discussion
section of papers, relegated to the status of
informed speculation. But recent years have
seen an explosion in studies of adaptation,
functional anatomy, comparative sociobiology,
and development. Powerful new comparative
methods are now available on the internet. At
the same time, we face a rapidly growing
fossil record that offers more and more
information on the morphology and
paleoenvironments of extinct species.
Consequently, inferences of behavior in
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extinct species have become better grounded
in comparative studies of living species and
are becoming increas ingly rigorous. We offer
here a series of papers that review broad
issues related to reconstructing various
aspects of behavior from very different types
of evi dence. We hope that in so doing, the
reader will gain a perspective on the various
types of evidence that can be brought to bear
on reconstructing behavior, the strengths and
weaknesses of different approaches, and,
perhaps, new approaches to the topic. We
define behavior as broadly as we can
including life-history traits, locomotion,
diet, and social behavior, giving the authors
considerable freedom in choosing what,
exactly, they wish to explore.

The Promise of Contemporary Primatology
This book provides a novel focus on adaptive
explanations for cranial and postcranial
features and functional complexes,
socioecological systems, life history
patterns, etc. in early primates. It further
offers a detailed rendering of the
phylogenetic affinities of such basal taxa to
later primate clades as well as to other
early/recent mammalian orders. In addition to
the strictly paleontological or systemic
questions regarding Primate Origins, the
editors concentrate on the adaptive
significance of primate characteristics.
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Thus, the book provides the broadest possible
perspective on early primate phylogeny and
the adaptive uniqueness of the Order
Primates.

Primates in Perspective
The ontogeny of each individual contributes
to the physical, physiological, cognitive,
neurobiological, and behavioral capacity to
manage the complex social relationships and
diverse foraging tasks that characterize the
primate order. For these reasons Building
Babies explores the dynamic multigenerational
processes of primate development. The book is
organized thematically along the
developmental trajectory:conception,
pregnancy, lactation, the mother-infant dyad,
broader social relationships, and transitions
to independence. In this volume, the authors
showcase the myriad approaches to
understanding primate developmental
trajectories from both proximate and ultimate
perspectives. These collected chapters
provide insights from experimental
manipulations in captive settings to longterm observations of wild-living populations
and consider levels of analysis from molecule
to organism to social group to taxon.
Strepsirrhines, New World monkeys, Old World
monkeys, apes, and humans are all wellrepresented. Contributions by
anthropologists, microbiologists,
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psychologists, population geneticists, and
other primate experts provide Building Babies
a uniquely diverse voice. Building Babies
features multi- and trans-disciplinary
research approaches to primate developmental
trajectories and is particularly useful for
researchers and instructors in anthropology,
animal behavior, psychology, and evolutionary
biology. This book also serves as a
supplement to upper-level undergraduate
courses or graduate seminars on primate life
history and development. In these contexts,
the book provides exposure to a wide range of
methodological and theoretical perspectives
on developmental trajectories and models how
researchers might productively integrate such
approaches into their own work.

Primate Origins: Adaptations and
Evolution
Biologists and anthropologists in Japan have
played a crucial role in the development of
primatology as a scientific discipline.
Publication of Primate Origins of Human
Cognition and Behavior under the editorship
of Tetsuro Matsuzawa reaffirms the pervasive
and creative role played by the intellectual
descendants of Kinji Imanishi and Junichiro
Itani in the fields of behavioral ecology,
psychology, and cognitive science. Matsuzawa
and his colleagues-humans and other primate
partners- explore a broad range of issues
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including the phylogeny of perception and
cognition; the origin of human speech;
learning and memory; recognition of self,
others, and species; society and social
interaction; and culture. With data from
field and laboratory studies of more than 90
primate species and of more than 50 years of
long-term research, the intellectual breadth
represented in this volume makes it a major
contribution to comparative cognitive science
and to current views on the origin of the
mind and behavior of humans.

Primate Research and Conservation in
the Anthropocene
In this natural history of primate parenting,
Smith compares parenting by nonhuman and
human primates. In a narrative rich with
vivid anecdotes derived from interviews with
primatologists, from her own experience
breeding cottontop tamarin monkeys for over
thirty years, and from her clinical
psychology practice, Smith describes the ways
that primates care for their offspring, from
infancy through young adulthood.

Feeding Ecology in Apes and Other
Primates
Launching a new series, Monographs in
Behavior and Ecology, this work is an
intensive study of five species of New World
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monkeys--all omnivores with a diet of fruit
and small prey. Notwithstanding their common
diet, they differ widely in group size,
social system, ranging patterns, and degree
of territoriality. Originally published in
1984. The Princeton Legacy Library uses the
latest print-on-demand technology to again
make available previously out-of-print books
from the distinguished backlist of Princeton
University Press. These editions preserve the
original texts of these important books while
presenting them in durable paperback and
hardcover editions. The goal of the Princeton
Legacy Library is to vastly increase access
to the rich scholarly heritage found in the
thousands of books published by Princeton
University Press since its founding in 1905.

Building Babies
First published in 2006, this book presents
an evolutionary perspective on feeding
behaviour in human and non-human primates.

Chimpanzees in Context
A study of primatology, discussing its
history, the scientists in the field, and the
issues that have shaped its development,
particularly gender, technology, and the
media.

Primates in the Classroom
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The study of the chimpanzee, one of the human
species’ closest relatives, has led
scientists to exciting discoveries about
evolution, behavior, and cognition over the
past half century. In this book, rising and
veteran scholars take a fascinating
comparative approach to the culture,
behavior, and cognition of both wild and
captive chimpanzees. By seeking new
perspectives in how the chimpanzee compares
to other species, the scientists featured
offer a richer understanding of the ways in
which chimpanzees’ unique experiences shape
their behavior. They also demonstrate how
different methodologies provide different
insights, how various cultural experiences
influence our perspectives of chimpanzees,
and how different ecologies in which
chimpanzees live affect how they express
themselves. After a foreword by Jane Goodall,
the book features sections that examine
chimpanzee life histories and developmental
milestones, behavior, methods of study,
animal communication, cooperation,
communication, and tool use. The book ends
with chapters that consider how we can apply
contemporary knowledge of chimpanzees to
enhance their care and conservation.
Collectively, these chapters remind us of the
importance of considering the social,
ecological, and cognitive context of
chimpanzee behavior, and how these contexts
shape our comprehension of chimpanzees. Only
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by leveraging these powerful perspectives do
we stand a chance at improving how we
understand, care for, and protect this
species.

The Evolution of Primate Societies
The essential guide to successfully
designing, conducting and reporting
primatological research.

Animal Dispersal
Primate Societies is a synthesis of the most
current information on primate socioecology
and its theoretical and empirical
significance, spanning the disciplines of
behavioral biology, ecology, anthropology,
and psychology. It is a very rich source of
ideas about other taxa. "A superb synthesis
of knowledge about the social lives of nonhuman primates."—Alan Dixson, Nature

'Language' and Intelligence in Monkeys
and Apes
The list of challenges facing nonhuman
primates in the 21st century is a long one.
The expansion of palm oil plantations to feed
a growing consumer class is eating away at
ape and monkey habitats in Southeast Asia and
Central Africa. Lemurs are hunted for food in
the poorest parts of Madagascar while monkeys
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are used as medicine in Brazil. Traditional
cultural beliefs are maintaining demand for
animal body parts in West African markets
while viral YouTube videos of “cute” and
“cuddly” lorises have increased their market
value as pets and endangered their
populations. These and other issues are
addressed in this book by leading researchers
in the field of ethnoprimatology, the study
of human/nonhuman primate interactions that
combines traditional primatological
methodologies with cultural anthropology in
an effort to better understand the nuances of
our economic, ritualistic, and ecologic
relationships.

New Perspectives in the Study of
Mesoamerican Primates
In only a few species do males strategically
employ violence to control female sexuality.
Why are females routinely abused in some
species, but never in others? And can the
study of such unpleasant behavior help us to
understand the evolution of men's violence
against women? The book presents extensive
field research and analysis to evaluate
sexual coercion in a range of species including all of the great apes and humans and to clarify its role in shaping social
relationships among males, among females, and
between the sexes.
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Neurobiology of Social Communication In
Primates
This book argues for a contemporary
primatology that recognizes humans as
integral components in the ecologies of
primates. This contemporary primatology uses
a broadened theoretical lens and
methodological toolkit to study primate
behavior and ecology in increasingly
anthropogenic contexts and seeks points of
intersection and spaces for collaborative
exchange across the natural sciences, social
sciences, and humanities. The book begins by
exploring the American tradition of
anthropology, providing historical and
disciplinary context for the emergence of
field primatology and how it became a part of
this tradition. It then examines how
primatology transformed into a field
dominated by evolutionary approaches and
highlights how the increasingly anthropogenic
environments in which primates live present
opportunities to understand primate
adaptability at work. In doing so, it
explores how an extended evolutionary
approach can help explain behavioral
variation in these contemporary environments.
Focus is then given to the
ethnoprimatological approach, a contemporary
approach that provides a pluralistic
framework, drawing from the natural and
social sciences and humanities, needed to
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study human-primate coexistence in the
Anthropocene. Finally, the book considers how
such a crossing of disciplines can inform
primate conservation in the future. An
important interdisciplinary reassessment,
this book will be of significant interest to
primatologists, biological anthropologists,
and scholars of anthropology more generally,
as well as evolutionary and conservation
biologists.

Primate Biogeography
A comprehensive synthesis of current
knowledge of the evolution and physiological
control of sexual behaviour in the primates the prosimians, monkeys, apes, and humans. No
other book written on the subject exhibits
such comparative breadth or technical depth.
The new edition incorporates advances in the
field over the last decade.

Primate Psychology
In this thoroughly engaging book, leading
primatologist and thinker Frans de Waal
offers a heartening, illuminating new
perspective on human nature. Bringing
together his pioneering research on primate
behavior, the latest findings in evolutionary
biology, and insights from moral philosophy,
de Waal explains that we don't need the
specters of God or the law in order to act
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morally. Instead, our moral nature stems from
our biology—specifically, our primate social
emotions, which include empathy, reciprocity,
and fairness. We can glimpse this in the
behavior of our closest relatives in the
animal kingdom: chimpanzees soothe distressed
neighbors, and bonobos will voluntarily open
a door to offer a companion access to their
own food. Building on a wealth of evidence,
de Waal reveals that morality is not dictated
to us by religion or social strictures.
Rather, it is the inevitable product of our
biological nature.

Primate Ethnographies
The Primate Origins of Human Nature (Volume 3
in The Foundations of Human Biology series)
blends several elements from evolutionary
biology as applied to primate behavioral
ecology and primate psychology, classical
physical anthropology and evolutionary
psychology of humans. However, unlike similar
books, it strives to define the human species
relative to our living and extinct relatives,
and thus highlights uniquely derived human
features. The book features a truly multidisciplinary, multi-theory, and comparative
species approach to subjects not usually
presented in textbooks focused on humans,
such as the evolution of culture, life
history, parenting, and social organization.
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Comparative Primate Socioecology
Methodologies as applied to recent primate
research that will provide new approaches to
comparative research.

Primates Face to Face
Combining personal stories of motivation with
new research this book offers a holistic
picture of primate conservation in the
Anthropocene.

Primate Behavioral Ecology
This book represents the most comprehensive
publication of its type on nonhuman primates.
It also provides basic information on the
biology and management of primates for anyone
responsible for the care and use of these
animals. A related book on primate diseases
will be published in 1996. Stresses the
following major topics: Biology and medical
management Reproductive physiology and
breeding Nutrition Biohazards

Primates and Cetaceans
Sexual Selection in Primates provides an
account of all aspects of sexual selection in
primates, combining theoretical insights,
comprehensive reviews of the primate
literature and comparative perspectives from
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relevant work on other mammals, birds and
humans. Topics include sex roles, sexual
dimorphism in weapons, ornaments and
armaments, sex ratios, sex differences in
behaviour and development, mate choice,
sexual conflict, sex-specific life history
strategies, sperm competition and
infanticide. The outcome of the evolutionary
struggle between the sexes, the flexibility
of roles and the leverage of females are
discussed and emphasised throughout. Sexual
Selection in Primates is aimed at graduates
and researchers in primatology, animal
behaviour, evolutionary biology and
comparative psychology.

Sexual Selection in Primates
This book explores how seasonal variation in
resource abundance might have driven primate
and human evolution.

Ethnoprimatology
This is the first collection of articles
completely and explicitly devoted to the new
field of 'comparative developmental
evolutionary psychology' - that is, to
studies of primate abilities based on
frameworks drawn from developmental
psychology and evolutionary biology. These
frameworks include Piagetian and neoPiagetian models as well as psycholinguistic
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ones. The articles in this collection originating in Japan, Spain, Italy, France,
Canada and the United States - represent a
variety of backgrounds in human and nonhuman
primate research, including
psycholinguistics, developmental psychology,
cultural and physical anthropology, ethology,
and comparative psychology. The book focuses
on such areas as the nature of culture,
intelligence, language, and imitation; the
differences among species in mental abilities
and developmental patterns; and the evolution
of life histories and of mental abilities and
their neurological bases. The species studied
include the African grey parrot, cebus and
macaque monkeys, gorillas, orangutans, and
both common and pygmy chimpanzees.

Primate Societies
This will be the first time a volume will be
compiled focusing on South American monkeys
as models to address and test critical issues
in the study of nonhuman primates. In
addition, the volume will serve an important
compliment to the book on Mesoamerican
primates recently published in the series
under the DIPR book series. The book will be
of interest to a broad range of scientists in
various disciplines, ranging from
primatology, to animal behavior, animal
ecology, conservation biology, veterinary
science, animal husbandry, anthropology, and
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natural resource management. Moreover,
although the volume will highlight South
American primates, chapters will not simply
review particular taxa or topics. Rather the
focus of each chapter is to examine the
nature and range of primate responses to
changes in their ecological and social
environments, and to use data on South
American monkeys to address critical
theoretical questions in the study of primate
behavior, ecology, and conservation. Thus, we
anticipate that the volume will be widely
read by a broad range of students and
researchers interested in prosimians, New
World monkeys, Old World monkeys, apes,
humans, as well as animal behavior and
tropical biology.

Sexual Coercion in Primates and Humans
Neurobiology of Social Communication in
Primates: An Evolutionary Perspective
presents evidence on the neural basis of
communicative behavior in primates,
reevaluating the relationship between human
language and animal communication in view of
the linguistic abilities of chimpanzees. This
book consists of 10 chapters. Chapter 1
discusses some of the persistent problems in
evolutionary neurobiology of primate
communication. The effects of brain lesions
and stimulation on vocalization in New and
Old World monkeys, relation between species
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differences in peripheral vocal structures
and species contrasts in vocal performance,
and anatomy and physiology of the nonhuman
primate auditory system are reviewed in
Chapters 2 to 4. Chapters 5 to 7 examine the
effects of electrical brain stimulation on
human verbal communication and facial
expression, clinical data pertaining to
language pathologies, and neural mechanisms
of manual and oral control. The last three
chapters summarize the materials presented in
earlier chapters. This publication is
recommended for neuroscientists, behavioral
biologists, neurologists, psychiatrists, and
students interested in the evolutionary
heritage of human speech and language.

Primate Sexuality
This book reviews all that is scientifically
known about the cognitive skills of non-human
primates and assesses the current state of
our knowledge.

Five New World Primates
The purpose of this volume is to present a
comprehensive overview of recent advances in
primate field research, ecology, and
conservation biology in Mesoamerica. The
overall goal of each contribution is to
integrate newly collected field data with
theoretical perspectives drawn from
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evolutionary biology, socioecology,
biological anthropology, and conservation to
identify how our current knowledge of primate
behavior and ecology has moved beyond more
traditional approaches. A corollary to this,
and an important goal of the volume is to
identify geographical regions and species for
which we continue to lack sufficient
information, to develop action plans for
future research, and to identify areas for
immediate conservation action. Despite many
decades of primate research in Mesoamerica,
much is still unknown concerning the basic
ecology and behavior of these species,
demography, current distribution, and
conservation status of local populations, and
the effectiveness of conservation policies on
primate survivorship. Four major areas of
research are the focus of the volume:
Evolutionary Biology and Biogeography;
Population Demography and Ecology; Behavior;
and Conservation and Management Policies.

Primate Cognition
How did we become the linguistic, cultured,
and hugely successful apes that we are? Our
closest relatives--the other mentally complex
and socially skilled primates--offer
tantalizing clues. In Tree of Origin nine of
the world's top primate experts read these
clues and compose the most extensive picture
to date of what the behavior of monkeys and
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apes can tell us about our own evolution as a
species. It has been nearly fifteen years
since a single volume addressed the issue of
human evolution from a primate perspective,
and in that time we have witnessed explosive
growth in research on the subject. Tree of
Origin gives us the latest news about
bonobos, the make love not war apes who
behave so dramatically unlike chimpanzees. We
learn about the tool traditions and social
customs that set each ape community apart. We
see how DNA analysis is revolutionizing our
understanding of paternity, intergroup
migration, and reproductive success. And we
confront intriguing discoveries about primate
hunting behavior, politics, cognition, diet,
and the evolution of language and
intelligence that challenge claims of human
uniqueness in new and subtle ways. Tree of
Origin provides the clearest glimpse yet of
the apelike ancestor who left the forest and
began the long journey toward modern
humanity.

Nonhuman Primates in Biomedical
Research
Primate Biogeography is a subject rarely
addressed as a discipline in its own right.
This comprehensive source introduces the
reader to Primate Biogeography as a
discipline. It highlights the many factors
that may influence the distribution of
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primates, and reveals the wide range of
approaches that are available to
understanding the distribution of this order.
The biogeography of primates in the past is a
major component of our understanding of their
evolutionary history and is an essential
component of conservation biology. This book
will appeal to primatologists, physical
anthropologists, zoologists, and
undergraduates in these areas.

Primate Encounters
In this book, the editors present a view of
the socioecology of primates and cetaceans in
a comparative perspective to elucidate the
social evolution of highly intellectual
mammals in terrestrial and aquatic
environments. Despite obvious differences in
morphology and eco-physiology, there are many
cases of comparable, sometimes strikingly
similar patterns of sociobehavioral
complexity. A number of long-term field
studies have accumulated a substantial amount
of data on the life history of various taxa,
foraging ecology, social and sexual
relationships, demography, and various
patterns of behavior: from dynamic
fission–fusion to long-term stable societies;
from male-bonded to bisexually bonded to
matrilineal groups. Primatologists and
cetologists have come together to provide
four evolutionary themes: (1) social
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complexity and behavioral plasticity, (2)
life history strategies and social evolution,
(3) the interface between behavior,
demography, and conservation, and (4)
selected topics in comparative behavior.
These comparisons of taxa that are
evolutionarily distant but live in comparable
complex sociocognitive environments boost our
appreciation of their sophisticated mammalian
societies and can advance our understanding
of the ecological factors that have shaped
their social evolution. This knowledge also
facilitates a better understanding of the dayto-day challenges these animals face in the
human-dominated world and may improve the
capacity and effectiveness of our
conservation efforts.

Primate Origins of Human Cognition and
Behavior
Homosexuality is an evolutionary paradox in
search for a resolution, not a medical
condition in search for a cure. Homosexual
behavior is common among social animals, and
mainly expressed within the context of a
bisexual sexual orientation. Exclusive
homosexuality is less common, but not unique
to humans. Poiani and Dixson invite the
reader to embark on a journey through the
evolutionary, biological, psychological and
sociological aspects of homosexuality,
seeking an understanding of both the
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proximate and evolutionary causes of
homosexual behavior and orientation in
humans, other mammals and birds. The authors
also provide a synthesis of what we know
about homosexuality into a biosocial model
that links recent advances in reproductive
skew theory and various selection mechanisms
to produce a comprehensive framework that
will be useful for anyone teaching or
planning future research in this field.

The Bonobo and the Atheist: In Search
of Humanism Among the Primates
Applies an ethnographic perspective to the
study of primates Primate Ethnographies, 1/e
is a collection of first-person accounts of
immersive field studies of primates, people,
and institutions, revealing the wide spectrum
of primate science (primatology). Essays
cover such primates as lemurs, New World
monkeys, Old World monkeys, and apes. Readers
experience the excitement of discovery and
the challenges of primate field research.
Primate Ethnographies can be used as a
textbook or a companion reader.

Reconstructing Behavior in the Primate
Fossil Record
This volume contains forty-seven original
essays by seventy leading researchers,
offering an overview of all major areas of
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primatology. Arranged in six sections, the
text begins with an introduction to
primatology and a review of the natural
history of the major taxonomic groups within
the order Primates. It goes on to cover
methodologies and research design for both
field and captive settings; primate
reproduction; primate ecology and
conservation and their roles in the daily
lives of primates; and such aspects of social
behavior and intelligence as communication,
learning, and cognition. The volume ends with
a concluding chapter by the editors that
discuss the future of primatological
research.

South American Primates
This book, one of the few comprehensive
attempts at integrating behavioral research
into human and nonhuman primates, does
precisely that--and in doing so, offers a
clear, in-depth look at the mutually
enlightening work being done in psychology
and primatology. The authors focus primarily
on social processes in areas including
aggression, conflict resolution, sexuality,
attachment, parenting, social development and
affiliation, cognitive development, social
cognition, personality, emotions, vocal and
nonvocal communication, cognitive
neuroscience, and psychopathology.
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Studying Primates
This comprehensive introductory text
integrates evolutionary, ecological, and
demographic perspectives with new results
from field studies and contemporary
noninvasive molecular and hormonal techniques
to understand how different primates behave
and the significance of these insights for
primate conservation. Each chapter is
organized around the major research themes in
the field, with Strier emphasizing the
interplay between theory, observations, and
conservation issues. Examples are drawn from
the "classic" primate field studies as well
as more recent studies on previously
neglected species, illustrating the vast
behavioral variation that exists across the
primate order. Primate Behavioral Ecology 5th
Edition also examines how anthropogenic
activities are negatively impacting primate
populations, including a thorough analysis of
behavioural plasticity and its implications.
This fully updated new edition incorporates
exciting new discoveries and the most up-todate approaches in the field to provide an
invaluable overview of the field of primate
behavioral ecology and its applications to
primate conservation. It is considered to be
a “must read” for all students interested in
primates.

Parenting for Primates
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New information about disease transmission,
dietary and economic linkage, and the
continuing international focus on
conservation and primate research have
created a surge of interest in primates, and
focus on the diverse interaction of human and
nonhuman primates has become an important
component in primatological and ethnographic
studies. By examining the diverse and
fascinating range of relationships between
humans and other primates and observing how
this plays a critical role in conservation
practice and programs, Primates Face to Face
disseminates the information gained from the
anthropological study of nonhuman primates to
the wider academic and non-academic world.

Cooperation in Primates and Humans
The search for a firmer foundation for
educational thought begins with an
investigation into human evolution. In this
book, Bernhard argues that schools must
develop specific methods for dealing with
certain biologically based social and
emotional needs of children. This study is
presented in three parts. Part 1 investigates
the social and emotional contexts of learning
and the activities of learning in higher
primate groups. Part 2 is concerned with
these learning contexts and activities as
they have probably existed for most of the
history of the human species. Part 3 explores
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the ways in which these learning contexts and
activities have changed in rather recent
human history, describes the problems that
these changes have created in children's
education, and offers suggestions for
educational reform from an evolutionary
perspective.

Tree of Origin
In 1987, the University of Chicago Press
published Primate Societies, the standard
reference in the field of primate behavior
for an entire generation of students and
scientists. But in the twenty-five years
since its publication, new theories and
research techniques for studying the Primate
order have been developed, debated, and
tested, forcing scientists to revise their
understanding of our closest living
relatives. Intended as a sequel to Primate
Societies, The Evolution of Primate Societies
compiles thirty-one chapters that review the
current state of knowledge regarding the
behavior of nonhuman primates. Chapters are
written by the leading authorities in the
field and organized around four major
adaptive problems primates face as they
strive to grow, maintain themselves, and
reproduce in the wild. The inclusion of
chapters on the behavior of humans at the end
of each major section represents one
particularly novel aspect of the book, and it
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will remind readers what we can learn about
ourselves through research on nonhuman
primates. The final section highlights some
of the innovative and cutting-edge research
designed to reveal the similarities and
differences between nonhuman and human
primate cognition. The Evolution of Primate
Societies will be every bit the landmark
publication its predecessor has been.

Animal Homosexuality
4.1.1 Demographic significance Confined
populations grow more rapidly than
populations from which dispersal is permitted
(Lidicker, 1975; Krebs, 1979; Tamarin et at.,
1984), and demography in island populations
where dispersal is restricted differs greatly
from nearby mainland populations (Lidicker,
1973; Tamarin, 1977, 1978; Gliwicz, 1980),
clearly demonstrating the demographic signi
ficance of dispersal. The prevalence of
dispersal in rapidly expanding populations is
held to be the best evidence for
presaturation dispersal. Because dispersal
reduces the growth rate of source
populations, it is generally believed that
emigration is not balanced by immigration,
and that mortality of emigrants occurs as a
result of movement into a 'sink' of
unfavourable habitat. If such dispersal is
age- or sex-biased, the demo graphy of the
population is markedly affected, as a
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consequence of differ ences in mortality in
the dispersive sex or age class. Habitat
heterogeneity consequently underlies this
interpretation of dispersal and its
demographic consequences, although the
spatial variability of environments is rarely
assessed in dispersal studies.
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